First Unitarian Universalist Society of Marietta

Green Sanctuary Committee Meeting 

12:30 p.m., Sunday, July 16, 2017

Parlor , RE/Office Building
In attendance: Dawn Hewitt, Chris and Kelcey Jacobs, Debra Miller, Cindy Taylor, Tim Finkel, Gary Hamilton, Ralph Olander, Mike and Adeline Bailey, Shari Miller, Dave Ballantyne, George Banziger, Andrew Clovis, Kurtis Decker, and Rebecca Phillips.
Dawn Hewitt called the meeting to order at 12:30 p.m.
Minutes of the June meeting were approved.
2018 Gardening Classes Dawn reported that she recently encountered community resident Judy Verdi, who expressed interest in working with the  Winter Gardening Classes as she had done in past years. Dawn suggested that we might start planning earlier on offering the classes next year by reaching out to master gardeners and other community presenters. Former attendees and presenters have expressed disappointment that the classes were not offered this year. (Dawn also suggested that  GS members might appreciate  seeing the small, wild flower meadow now in bloom at the former presenter's home on Fifth Street.)
Solar Match Fund  FUUSM Treasurer Linda Lawton reported to Dawn that she has received some donations to the GSC Solar Match Fund. 
Action item: Dawn will get information about donors and write and send acknowledgement letters on behalf of the committee. (Kelcey Jacobs later volunteered to take on this responsibility.) George reminded the group that letters need to follow IRS requirements. 
George also discussed the  UU Faithify crowd fundraising program used by the Three Interfaith Amigos project - which has just met their goal with days to spare --and advised the group of requirements. Programs are set for 15, 30 or 60 days to raise pledges toward a goal amount.  The group suggested a 60-day program with a goal of $3,000. 

George said GSC should determine what the funds raised through Faithify and the matching grant would pay for. The improvements suggested were 1) connect the Sanctuary building with the RE/Office building, 2) add 16-20 more solar panels to the installation, and 3) improve the energy efficiency of the RE/Office building.

Dave Ballantyne estimated that the cost per panel would be $700, plus $300 plus for installation. Gary Hamilton said information about improvements to the RE building should be discusses with the Buildings and Grounds committee. He said the roof will need repair in the  future. Dawn will request a list of needed updates from B&G. Others present mentioned energy efficiency issues.
Action item: Dawn will get a firm estimate from Pickering Electric on panels and installation costs, and present it at the next meeting.
Action item: Dawn will write a press release about the project and solar match fund by August 1.

Report on the Solar Open House Several GSC members reported that the Solar Open House attendance got ample interest and was a success. Brochures for the matching grant campaign were available, and a donation container brought in $26 toward the match fund. There was great interest in the dashboard display and view of the rooftop installation. People also took time to discuss moving to solar in their own homes or in smaller ways as the other displays showed.
Report from Summer Institute Dave Ballantyne and Shari Miller attended SI this year, and they reported that  designs are in the works to make SI 2018 carbon neutral.
New Business

Just Dinner A date for the next Just Dinner  was discussed, with Friday, September 15 at 6:00 p.m. penciled in on the calendar. This date would allow for more local harvest items. on the menu.
Solar Match Campaign Ralph Olander suggested that the September Just Dinner could be offered as a fundraiser to the congregation and the community. Discussion ensued with various suggestions about tickets ($15 per person in advance; $20 at the door); entertainment ( Randall Kidder at the piano; Chase Brady set); menu (blueberry dessert was mentioned, as well as Fetzler  wines being a B corporation). Suggestions for other creative fundraising were raised, such as creating an Adopt-a-Panel progam like the Adopt-a-Window for the stained glass campaign, with special recognition for those donors. It was also suggested that the campaign be promoted to coalition groups like Mid-Ohio Valley Climate Action, Friends of Lower Muskingum River, and Ohio Environmental Council. The brochure could be sent to groups as a pdf via their mailing lists (with permission). An August snail mailing is also planned.

Green Tips Andrew Clovis volunteered to submit Green Tips for the order of service for August. 

The meeting was adjourned at 1:30 p.m.

Next meeting: August 20, 2017
Respectfully submitted,

Adeline Bailey, scribe
